




40 DAYS FOR LIFE  
 

Now – October 31, you are invited to join with other Christians 
for 40 Days for Life – 40 days of prayer and fasting for an end to 
abortion. You are also invited to stand and peacefully pray any-
time between 7 am to 7 pm during the 40-day vigil in the public 
right-of-way outside Preterm - 12000 Shaker Blvd, Cleveland, 
44120 or Planned Parenthood - 25350 Rockside Rd, Bed-
ford Hts, 44146, or Family Planning – 462 Chardon St, 
Painesville, 44077. 
Join us at the Kickoff Rally at St. John Vianney on Monday, Sep-
tember 20 at 7pm. For more information contact John Noall at  
clevelandpraysforlife@gmail.com or 216-245-9744.  WEB-
SITES:   www.40daysforlife.com/cleveland 
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OUTREACH TO THOSE IN NEED  

Our Bereavement Ministry offers assistance during your 
time of grief following the death of a family member. Please call 
the Parish Office.  

Catholic Counseling– Sacred Heart Counseling can help with 
anger management, anxiety, marital problems, trauma, depres-
sion, self-care and more. For more info call 440-305-6192 or 
email lukebrown@sacredheartcleveland.com.  

Community Meal program offers free hot meals the second 
and last Tuesday of the month at 5 pm. 

The Pantry is stocked with food to assist those in need of food. 

Call the Prayer Line at 216-300-5075 to entrust your prayer 
requests to fellow parishioners. 

It's time to come back to community! 
Make authentic connections with 
other women and learn more about 
God through Bible study. Reclaiming 
Friendship God's Plan for Deep Con-
nection is a new six-lesson Bible 
study from Walking with Purpose. 
Explore what it takes to stay close to 
friends for the long haul, what to 
look for in a friend, and how to navi-
gate toxic relationships. Let God 
reshape how you see and experience 
intentional relationships, and become a woman who is capable 
of the lifelong bond of true friendship. We hope you will join us 
for this transformative Bible study! Go to the Walking with pur-
pose page on our website and signup for our first session run-
ning from October 21 – December 9, 2021  
Thursdays from 7:00—8:30 pm 
Bethany Fine at wwpeuclid@gmail.com 

COKE GIVE:  
SRW participates in the Coca-Cola Give program and is an easy 
way to support our school. Codes are entered on the web-
site https://us.coca-cola.com/give and the school earns money 
back. We are asking for you to save the codes from the lids or 
boxes of participating products and turn them into the school or 
jar in the back vestibule. Ensure you submit only Coca-Cola 
product caps. If you have any questions, please contact Eileen 
Reed at 216-469-8793 or ecooper07@jcu.edu. 

 
 

Mourning to Morning is an informative and prayerful  
program  to help people move through the grieving process and 

forward in faith.    
New six-week session begins  

Saturday, October 9, 2021  10:30AM – 12:00PM 
in the Sacred Heart Room of  Ss. Robert and William Parish 

Office Bldg. There is no fee but registration requested.   Con-
tact Renée Barber at 

216-731-1515 Ext. 262 
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Adoration 
If you are looking for a way to increase your prayer 
life, consider signing up for a holy hour. Contact the 

parish office at 216.731.1515 to schedule your holy 
hour. Here is a list of  openings in our Perpetual 

Adoration schedule: 
 

 Sunday: 1 am, 2 am, 3 am, 4 am, 
Monday: 3 pm, 10 pm, 
Tuesday:  11am,  1 pm, 

Wednesday: 3 pm, 
 Thursday: 2 am, 3 am, 
Saturday: 11am, 9 pm 

Our next Blood Drive will be held on Sunday, October 17th . If you 
have been considering donating but haven’t yet participated in one 
of our drives, please read the beautiful story below from parishioner 
Ann Marie Raddell and learn how blood donations have changed the 
lives of her daughters, Emily and Liza. 
 
There is a large string of beads sitting in my daughter’s memory box 
that tells a story.  
 
When my daughter Emily had her bone marrow transplant in 2011, 
she participated in the Beads of Courage program that was offered in 
the hospital. We have a visual representation of exactly everything 
that she faced. Each bead color represents a type of medical proce-
dure or occurrence, such as a dose of chemotherapy, a night’s stay 
in the hospital, or even a poke from a needle. The little red beads 
account for the number of blood transfusions that she received. 125 
red beads. 125 blood transfusions. 
 

Emily receiving blood became a frequent and normal occurrence for her, during her 100+ day hospital stay and throughout her out-
patient recovery. As I watched her little body take on the blood of generous donors, I often wondered how many blood drives I 
turned away, because “it doesn’t impact me.” I was tremendously thankful for the supply that kept my little girl alive and for the indi-
viduals who were able to provide her with such a huge gift.  
 
We again experienced that gratitude in 2018 when our little Liza endured the same bone marrow transplant journey, having the same 
rare illness as Emily. Liza too has received countless blood transfusions, but doesn’t have the beads to illustrate her story since she 
received her care in a different hospital. 
 
While one hospital provided beads and the other did not, the two hospitals share 
something in common. They both offered my children life-extending and needed 
blood transfusions. But the hospitals’ ability to care for my girls was the direct re-
sult of a donor’s selfless decision to share a part of him/herself to save the lives of 
others. My kids just happened to be the recipients (many times over) of such kind-
ness. 
 
Ann Marie Raddell, SRW Parishioner 



The Collection: for September 26:  $5,138.86 
Faith Direct September Second Half, $4,688.00 
Loan Balance: $685,689.00  
Monthly Loan Payment: $8,362.00 
 

Capital Campaign  
Total of pledges                 $1,966,126.54  

Total received/posted   $1,719,033.69 
Total donors                       561 

 
Please consider a donation to help lower our long-term debt.  
Please call me at the Parish Office at 216.731.1515 or email me at 
fjb@srweuclid.cc.  Thank you very much for your continued 
generosity.          ~Fr. John 

PARISH SENIOR LEADERSHIP TEAM 
 

Fr. John D. Betters, Pastor  
fjb@srweuclid.cc, ext. 228 

 
Fr. Thom Kowatch, Parochial Vicar 

frkowatch@srweuclid.cc, ext. 229 
 

Renee Barber, Pastoral Associate 
rbarber@srweuclid.cc, ext. 262 

 
Michael Cox, Youth & Young Adult Minister 

mcox@srweuclid.cc, ext. 246 
 

Martha Dodd, K-8 Principal  
mdodd@srwschool.cc, ext. 231 

 
Renee Dzuroff, Business Manager 

rdzuroff@srweuclid.cc, ext. 224 
 

Patrick Fink, Director of Facilities & Maintenance 
pfink@srweuclid.cc, ext. 291 

 
Anita Linsky, Office Manager  
alinsky@srweuclid.cc, ext. 221 

 
Kyle Lorek, Director of Music 
klorek@srweuclid.cc, ext. 241 

 
Molly Lorek, Director GAELC  
mlorek@srwschool.cc, ext. 256 

 
Bob Perusek, Liturgy Director 

bperusek@srweuclid.cc, ext. 290 
 

Nathan Raddell, Director of Communications 
nraddell@srweuclid.cc, ext. 280 

 
Anney Roach,  DRE 

aroach@srweuclid.cc, ext. 248 
 
 
 

Parish Office Hours:   
Monday—Friday: 8:00 am– 4:00 pm 
Closed Saturday & Sunday 
367 E. 260th Street   Euclid, OH  44132 
      216.731.1515        216.731.0300 (Fax) 
info@srweuclid.cc    www.srweuclid.cc 

PRAYERS NEEDED 
Please pray for… Brody Blazetic, Ken Brickman, Tom 

Brickman, Camelle Brown, Barbara Deister, Marianne Ellul, 
Jean Feiten, Tom Golden, Ann Grossman, Helen Herman, 

Jeanette Hocevar, Tony Hocevar, Geraldine Hoffert, Patricia 
Johnston, Kristina Kirk, Brian LeQuyea, Karen Long, Dolly 

Luskin, Betty Mailander, Alice Martincic, Ann Monreal, 
Darlene Novotney, Ryan Parker, Paul Pavicic, Kathleen Pfahl, 

Carl Phillips, Ashley Phillis, Liza Raddell, Margaret Reilly, 
Lydia Rydzinski, Laddie Stupica, Roberta Szmania, Glenn 

Terrell, Rosemarie Terrell, Jean Toth, Evelyn Troha, Laverne 
Varga, Stansa Zitnik, Esther Zobec, and all those who are ill in 

body, mind, or spirit. 

We thank, pray, and ask for God’s blessings for those in the 
military and safety forces serving our community and country.   

 
We offer our deepest sympathy to the family of Katherine 

Salopek  and all families who have lost a loved one. May they 
know the peace and comfort of God’s love, and find strength in 

the support of our parish community. 
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